ALL SAINTS, HASSOP (DE45 1NS) and ENGLISH MARTYRS, BAKEWELL (DE45 1DA)

Fr. Hugh Davoren CSSp

(Spiritans/Holy Ghost Fathers)

Mobile no. 079 6430 2577

Tel: 01629 640241 e-mail: all.saints.church@btconnect.com

Website: www.allsaintshassop.org

Sacrament of Reconciliation:

Saturday evenings: Hassop/Bakewell: 5.30 p.m.

Hassop/Bakewell on request.

Safeguarding Representative:

Anthony Howlings

c/o all.saints.church@btconnect.com

Week commencing Sunday, 20th January 2019

Saturday	19 th	6.15 p.m.	Bakewell	David Smith (M H)	2 nd Sunday	
Sunday	20 th	10.00 a.m.	Hassop	Ornella Allsop (3 rd Anniv.)	of Ordinary Time	
Monday	21 st	9.30 a.m.	Hassop	Parishioners	St. Agnes	
Tuesday	22 nd	9.30 a.m.	Bakewell	Clarence & Cecilia Daniel	Feria	
Wednesday	23 rd	9.30 a.m.	Hassop	Special Intention	Feria	
Thursday	24 th	9.30 a.m.	Bakewell	Thos. & Dorothy Hague RIP	St. Francis de Sales	
Friday	25 th	11.00 a.m.	Hassop	Adoration	The Conversion of St. Paul	
		11.30 a.m.		Nolan Fam Intentions (M F M)	The Conversion of St. Pat	
Saturday	26 th	6.15 p.m.	Bakewell	Parishioners	3 rd Sunday	
Sunday	27 th	10.00 a.m.	Hassop	Nigel & Family Intentions (M E)	of Ordinary Time	

Ministries	Readers	E. Ministers	Welcomers	Flowers	
Bakewell 6.15 p.m.	V. Dooley, H. Hoare	L. Elliot	V. Dooley	A. Bickford	
Hassop 10.00 a.m.	Young People	N. Harney, M. Etchells	M. & T. Martyn	J. Howlings	
Counters	20 th Jan: JNM 27 th Jan: NKW				

Diary of the Month

19-20th (this weekend) Diocesan collection for *Sick & Retired Priests Fund*. This is one of the obligatory 2nd collections and we have it every January – sent to Diocese. **20**th Baptism preparation

22nd (Tuesday morning) St Vincent de Paul Society meeting after Bakewell Mass. New members are <u>urgently</u> needed if it is to survive. If <u>you</u> have a bit of time and a bit of concern for others, come along and meet our SVP members.

26th RCIA preparation and Baptism

27th Last Sunday of month – our <u>Family Mass</u>. Please help Sarah and Christine to prepare for this celebration. At last meeting of the Liturgy Committee, we agreed to give the emphasis towards a <u>family Mass</u> rather than one for young parishioners. Hopefully, this will lead to more involvement.

27th After Mass, a short meeting of counters in sacristy to look at the Diocesan guidelines re parish counters. Grab your coffee if you wish and bring it to the sacristy.

Final Call for ...for First Reconciliation and First Holy Communion 2019. So far, we have two young parishioners whose parents have expressed a willingness to support their children in preparation for these Sacraments. <u>THIS IS THE LAST CALL</u>. Please get in touch with Fr Hugh this week if you wish to accompany your children in the Sacraments. Email is the easiest way to get in touch or by phone.

Last Tuesday we had a meeting of Parish Catechists to prepare the calendar for Children's Liturgies and Reconciliation and Eucharist. The 4 Catechists are Carol, Vicky, Mickey and Liz. Carol will be less involved with preparation for the Sacraments this year but the other 3 Catechists will work together to help young parishioners with preparation but parents have to help too. All four expressed a desire to have younger adults helping them in this pastoral ministry. There has been a response from a few already but we need to have a parish plan/schedule.

The £877.00 monthly levy is being addressed by members of the Finance Committee and Fr Hugh has been in touch with Diocesan offices about the amount as well. Every parish does pay a contribution to central funds but ours is high due to the arrangement made a few years ago when the church heating was installed.

100 Club last Sunday were A O'Connor, J Walsh, P Marsh, P Hope and T & M Martyn – thanks for your support.

The Parish Church Bakewell this Sunday afternoon holds a prayer service for Christian Unity Week at 3.00pm. Notice is short but all who can are encouraged to participate.

Fr Greg Tobin leaves Glossop parish to take up a new appointment in Derby this coming week. He has been having a good clear-out of parish files and found a pamphlet dealing with *religion and evolution*, written in 1899 and sold for three old pence (now about £3.00). The proceeds from the pamphlet were to help Hassop presbytery building fund!

Two important diocesan meetings coming up: Wednesday 6th Feb. at Pastoral Centre, Mackworth, at 6.30pm, an evening session looking at Bishop Patrick's theme of *Encounter, Discipleship* and *Missionary Discipleship*. The Diocese requests that two people from every parish attend with clergy. Can we have two volunteers, please, to go with Fr Hugh? Please get in touch without delay. Also, the 2nd meeting on 13th February at Matlock church hall will be an enlarged Deanery PPC meeting as we prepare to restructure our Deanery parishes. The same two people are requested to attend this meeting as well. Difficult to do? Of course; but we are requested!

Don't forget we are still looking for altar servers (thanks to Rachel for her "invite" last Sunday), Readers (parish training arranged), Eucharistic Ministers (training obligatory) and helpers with Children's liturgies and lots of other things as well. Just start saying "yes" for the New Year! One adult has already expressed a willingness to serve Mass – thank you so much for that. Our younger parishioners also should be encouraged to do this as a service to the parish community.

<u>Sick and Housebound</u>: Margaret Taberner, Patricia Turner, Shirley Plant, Mary McNulty, Rosaline Varnes, Mary Howlings and all the sick of the parish and our families including David

<u>Anniversaries:</u> – We pray this week especially for Millie Hobson, Mary Phillips, Dick Tommason, Anthony Kennedy. We also remember Jill Howlings' Father who passed away on Wednesday evening after a long illness.

May their souls rest in peace.